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FLEXIBILITY IS THE KEY TO DEALING
At a specially convened meeting under the Film Exhibition and Distribution Code of Conduct, the major distributors confirmed their commitment to flexibility and communication with independent exhibitors to aid business dealings.

The discussions took place in Sydney on June 14.  Independent operators were represented by Mr Harry Waghorn, Mr Andrew Halkett and Mr Denis Parkes, all from COAA and Mr John Madge, who also represents independent cinema operators on the Code Committee.

Distributors at the meeting were chairman of the Motion Picture Distributors Association of Australia, Mr Ian Sands, Mr Mike Selwyn from UIP, Mr Stephen Basil-Jones from Columbia TriStar, Mr Robert Slaviero from Fox and Mr Alan Finney from Buena Vista.

Mr Daniel Boardman from the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission in Canberra attended as an observer, Mr David Newton, attended as the Code Conciliator and the meeting was chaired by the Code Committee chairman, Mr John Dickie.

It was arranged by the Code Committee following complaints from independent operators that the conditions attached to the supply of films was directed towards the cities and the major exhibitors without recognition of the special circumstances which smaller and more remote cinemas faced.

The distributors said they would be happy to discuss any problems independent operators were experiencing either with individual operators or with a more general delegation from COAA or a group of operators.  

Each distributor indicated that he was prepared to discuss in detail the policies affecting each operator.

The emphasis in these discussions would be the flexibility envisaged under the Code of Conduct.

The distributors said they understood the problems that regional cinemas were experiencing, and the special place these cinemas occupy in country and remote communities.  

In discussions with these operators, factors such as the potential size of the audience, the number of screens, competition and choice available to the community in the region would be carefully considered.

Mr Boardman from the ACCC told the meeting that the voluntary Code should be given every chance to operate effectively.  He said there seemed to be a fear factor or an unwillingness to rely on the code by some segments of the exhibition industry.

The Code had been designed with built-in dispute resolution procedures.  He said the distributors had informed the meeting that they would be taking the flexibility message back to their companies and would be filtering the message down through staff who made bookings and otherwise arranged for the supply of film.

They had also said that if a problem arose, then it should be taken further up the chain of command, if need be to the managing director. If all else failed, there were formal dispute mechanisms contained in the Code which should be used.

Mr Boardman said the ACCC had advised people in the industry who sent in written complaints or made complaints over the telephone that a self-regulatory Code was in place and should be used.  The high resolution rate of disputes under the Code indicated that the Code was being used with considerable success.  It was now up to the Signatories and the other parties to use the provisions to deal with remaining problems.

The proceedings will be reported back to the next meeting of the FEDCAC Committee at the Movie Convention on August 9.

An open forum with all members of the Committee present will he held during the lunch hour of Wednesday August 9 at the Convention so that delegates will be able to ask questions of Committee members further information about these and other issues.

To help the Secretariat and the ACCC to disseminate information which might be relevant to members of the Code, could you please send an email address if you have one to Nathalie Birt at the Secretariat.  Email is codedisputes@accordgroup.com.au
John Dickie

Chairman
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